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Honorable Bill de Blasio 

Mayor of the City of New York 

City Hall 

New York, NY 10007 

Honorable Corey Johnson 

Speaker of the City Council 

City Hall 

New York, NY 10007 

Re: Certification of Compliance with Sections 403.2.1 (Single-occupant toilet rooms) and 403.4 (Signage) of the 

New York City Plumbing Code 

Dear Mayor de Blasio and Mr. Speaker: 

In accordance with Local Law 190 of 2018, the Department of Citywide Administrative Services (DCAS) has been 

designated to certify to the Speaker of the City Council and the Mayor by December 31, 2019 that all buildings 

owned or leased by the City comply with Section 403.2.1 of the New York City Plumbing Code, which requires all 

single-occupant toilet rooms be made available for use by persons of any sex, and Section 403.4 of the New York 

City Plumbing Code, which requires appropriate signage for such single occupant toilet rooms. 

Accordingly, based on the information provided by the City agencies and offices, for the spaces used by the City 

and subject to the requirements of Sections 403.2.1 and 403.4 of the New York City Plumbing Code: 

• 99% of such spaces comply with Section 403.2.1 of the New York City Plumbing Code; and 

• 97% of such spaces comply with Section 403.4 of the New York City Plumbing Code. 

For the remaining few spaces that are currently not in compliance with Section 403.2.1 and/or Section 403.4 of 

the New York City Plumbing Code, the applicable agencies are in the process of performing the work required to 

make such spaces compliant, and in certain instances, where applicable, have requested the private landlords to 

perform the work required to make such spaces compliant. 
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